
Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please email blabua@mainehousing.org to let Betty know and she will edit accordingly.  
Attending via GoToMeeting: Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing), Betty LaBua (MaineHousing), Melanie Bubar (Homeless Services of Aroostook), Norm Maze (Shalom House), Emily Flinkstrom (Fair Tide), Noelle Coyne (Safe Voice), Joe Locke (MaineHousing), Kate Easter (MCEDV), Bill Higgins (Homeless Advocacy for All), Rebecca Hobbs (Through These Doors), Chris Bicknell (New Beginnings), Alice Preble (DHHS), Sarah Wade (DHHS),  Bridgette Semler (YAB), Erin Kelly (Preble Street), Tracy Allen (KBH), Cullen Ryan (CHOM), Ali Lovejoy, (Preble Street), Gerald Botta (Home Inc.), Dan Hodgkins (Preble Street), Boyd Kronholm (Bangor Area Homeless Shelter), Janice Lara Hewey (Catholic Charities), Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Rotta Knott (Tedford Housing), Kelsea Vincent (YAB), Meredith Smith (CHCS), Kelly Watson (MaineHousing), Melissa McEntee (RGH), Stephanie Primm (Knox County), Abigail Smallwood (City of Biddeford), Christina Dingus(MaineHousing),  Marcie Dean (Next Step),  Katie Spencer White (MMHS), Kenneth Capron (HH), Rich Romero(OHI), Rachel Boyce (Preble Street), Lauren Bustard (MaineHousing), Julie Davidson (Caring Unlimited), Josh D'Alessio (PCHC), Meredith Pesce (Amistad), Molly Herman (Preble Street), Ginny Dill (DHHS), Robert Thompson (PATH), Shirley Bowen (Seeds of Hope) and  Rebekah Paredes (New Hope For Women). 
 [Reminder – If you call in, please email blabua@mainehousing.org to let us know you were there!]

Maine 
Continuum of Care

Meeting: Maine CoC
Date: December 17, 2020, 1:00 – 3:00 PM
Location: Go To Meeting


1. Member Introductions:
Awa welcomed all in attendance.
2. Review & Approval of minutes: 
MCOC Minutes from the November meeting were posted on the Maine Homeless Planning website. 
Bill made a motion to approve November’s minutes, Cullen seconded. No discussion. No objections. Passed unanimously. 
3. Big Thinking Topics: 
· Unsheltered Population:
Awa invited all attendees to share feedback regarding the current status of the unsheltered populations in their areas. Josh reported there are numerous people in the Bangor area living outside due to a variety of reasons.  People are refusing shelter due to anxiety, PTSD, fears of exposure to COVID in a congregant setting, rules such as curfews and dope sickness.  There are major concerns due to the lack of viable warming centers throughout the state. Public health concerns continue to be exasperated by the cold weather and COVID closings of public spaces to stay warm such as libraries. Shirley Bowen brought to the meetings’ attention that Seeds of Hope in Biddeford operates a Day Center to provide a warm spot for people from 9am-1 pm or longer due to inclement weather. 
· COVID 19 Continued Discussion:
Awa thanked all providers for their continued commitment to helping the state’s vulnerable population during the pandemic. People did not add to a formal discussion on the topic of COVID-19, however COVID related issues were threaded through out the meeting. 


· PIT:
HUD will be requiring a PIT count in 2021. Janice outlined the various types of waivers available.  Ideas were shared and opinions expressed over the pros and cons of conducting a PIT count during a pandemic. Options included in the discussion were; changing methodologies, conducting a partial count, health precautions, shorter surveys, a partial count, utilizing outreach workers (such as PATH), not involving volunteers, a longer count time frame, teaming with service based organizations and not conducting a count. Scott  introduced the suggestion, “for the Board to recommend that the Pit Crew explore the possibility of conducting an Unsheltered Pit Count by using PATH and other existing outreach workers and resources rather than recruiting and training volunteers for a ‘Night-of’ count.  Areas where there are no outreach resources available will be identified by the PIT Crew and caveats will be made in any reports and to HUD about these gaps.” Cullen made a motion to approve Scott’s suggestion. Norm seconded the motion. Discussion clarified the need to have a public awareness of the whys if the decision to not conduct a PIT count is determined. Motion passed unanimously with no one opposed and none abstaining.  The tri-chairs will bring the motion to the attention of the Board.

4. Legislative Updates:                                                                                                                                   
Cullen provided a summary of this month’s legislative packet.                                                           
· Federal-The 4th Stimulus package remains dormant in the Senate. There is optimism the package will pass before the end of 2020. Without the passage of a federal budget, another continuing resolution is temporarily funding the government.
· State- The 130th Legislature has convened. Rob Liscord and Frank D’Alessandro with Maine Equal Justice Partners presented a review of Housing and Homelessness Legislative Priorities at December’s Homeless Policy Committee meeting. Cullen suggested providers reach out and introduce themselves stressing the importance of their work to the new legislatures. 

5. SHC Updates:
Stephanie updated the committee by highlighting the key points discussed at December’s council meeting.  The focal points of the meeting entailed CSH progress and COVID related issues.  Dr. Letourneau presented a CDC update on available testing and vaccines.  

7. Long Term Stayers:
Difficulties in finding ways to house people continues to be a major hurdle. Portland continues to meet weekly.  There is an increase in the number of LTS in shelters and hotels due to COVD that do not need the traditional scope of services.  

8. COC Board Update:
· Coordinated Entry Committee- Erin briefed the Board on CES stating the committee’s request for additional hours has been approved.  During the December meetings, the role of MSHA as the CES operator and the referral portion were discussed.  Meetings will resume in January. 

9. Youth Action Board Update: 
Bridgette read the following letter:
‘We are excited to announce that a member of the Youth Action Board has been invited to join the Maine Continuum of Care Board. We have not confirmed which member will be joining, but we look forward to working with you. In addition to this position, some of us have been invited to join the Maine Youth Transition Collaborative, as well as The Northeastern Workforce Development Board's 'Young Workers Committee'.
 We are always open to opportunities to work with Organizations across the State of Maine.
Some of us are very interested in becoming more involved in the Point in Time (PIT) Count. We would love to discuss how to make this happen. 
One priority of the Youth Action Board is accessibility for all. We understand that adjusting to online-meetings and trying to adapt to different teleconferencing platforms has been rough for everyone. One barrier to accessibility that the Youth Action Board often experiences, is a lack of Live Captioning (also known as Closed Captioning). A mission of ours is to urge all teleconferencing platforms to provide free Live Captioning. We use Google Meet as a group, which does a pretty good job of it, but unfortunately some organizations aren't allowed to use Google Meet because of Safeguards. We are searching for solutions and looking for more people to join in this mission. In an equitable world, someone can hop on a City Council Meeting or an important seminar, without having to jump through hoops to find out if it's accessible, or experience the feeling of alienation by finding out that they cannot participate.
We hope everyone is having a safe and healthy week, and thanks so much for having us.’                                Joe Locke added YAB has been active in the YHTP process and will take part in the scoring of RFPs. 
10. MCOC Chair Positions:   
Vickey was re-nominated for the position of tri chair. Scott motioned for the MCOC to vote to reappoint Vickey to the position of tri-chair.  Gerald seconded.   No discussion. No objections. Passed unanimously. 
11. Brief Standing Committee Updates:
· NOFA- Did not meet.  Will meet again when NOFA’s status is formally announced.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Resource- Norm mentioned the STEP Program training on December 11, 2020 went great and was well attended.  The committee met on the 11th with a robust conversation on the PIT count and started planning for 2021 trainings. Bill Higgins put in his name for co-chair of the committee.  
12. Next Meeting Agenda: January 21, 2021- 1:00-3:00
· All are invited to email Betty, Scott or chairs agenda suggestions.
· Next meeting will be held through Ring Central.  
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